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Project UpdateCOUNTY HIGHWAY S
EAST FRONTAGE ROAD TO WIS 31 November 2, 2021

The project team thanks you for your patience and cooperation throughout this project!

•	�� Reconstruction of 3.6 miles of County Highway S from a two-lane rural roadway into a four-lane 
divided highway with the addition of turn lanes

•	�� Installation of an 8-foot-wide multi-use path for bicycle and pedestrian accommodations

•	 Replacement and installation of existing and new traffic signals along the corridor

•	�� Improved drainage, including a Regional Stormwater Pond

•	�� Bridge constructed over the Canadian Pacific Railway to accommodate the newly constructed 
westbound lanes

•	�� Bridge constructed over the Kilbourn Ditch to accommodate the newly constructed westbound lanes

•	�� Safety improvements included separating eastbound and westbound traffic, alignment 
improvements at side street intersections, and installation of guardrails

Kenosha County, in partnership with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), has successfully reconstructed County Highway S  
from the Interstate 94 East Frontage Road to WIS 31.  The entire project area is now reopened to traffic.

The following work was completed in two phases:

County Highway S facing east Construction of the new bridge over  
the Canadian Pacific Railway

County Highway S facing west
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